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County rules Vintage Pacific 

Properties Development on 
Piuma Rd must comply with 

LCP 
 

 
The LA County Board of Supervisors denied 

the appeal of Vintage Properties that would 

have excused their Piuma development from 

Local Costal Program regulations at the Oct. 

20 meeting. This was a big win for the Monte 

Nido community.  Please see the letter of 

thanks from MNVCA President, Carrie Baltin 

below. Also, see below the comments from 

Supervisor Sheila Kuehl at the Board of 

Supervisors meeting Oct. 20. 

 

October 24, 2015 

Letter from the President MNVCA 

 

Dear Neighbor: 

As you recall, I have had our MNVCA 

Secretary, Jill Reiss, eblast you numerous 

times, I have stopped you on the streets of 

Monte Nido with updates, asked you 

repeatedly to volunteer on the MNVCA 

Board.  I have persistently urged you to 

give to our legal fund and to come to 

MNVCA Board meetings, to go on a 

fundraising hike and to sit, wait, speak at 

hearings before Los Angeles County 

Regional Planning and the  LA County 

Board of Supervisors.  Do I hear the word 

“tenacious” or perhaps less diplomatically, 

“noodge”? 

On October 20, 2015, the Board of 

Supervisors voted to deny Vintage Pacific’s 

appeal of Regional Planning’s decision 

regarding the developer’s massive project 

along both sides of Piuma Road: 4-0 with 

one abstention. (Kuehl, Ridley-Thomas, 

Solis, Antonovich to deny; Knabe 

abstaining).  This project was a direct 

challenge to the Local Coastal Program 

approved October 10, 2014 and would have 

changed the character of our rural village 

forever. 

I want to thank all of you who supported 

this long struggle, both financially and in 

person.  Special thanks go to Jo Powe, our 

dedicated, talented neighbor who guided us 

so skillfully, and to Kim Lamorie, President 

of the Las Virgenes Homeowner’s 

Federation, who brought the full force of 

the Federation in support of our cause and 

in defense of the LCP.  To you, who 

participated without cost to our association, 

thank you.  We were able to keep the costs 

for outside legal counsel very low. 

So many neighbors took time from work to 

speak passionately and eloquently before 

Regional Planning and the Board of 

Supervisors. This community 

representation was duly noted by the 

County and the 186 letters submitted in 

support of denying the developer’s appeal 

with 0 supporting Vintage Pacific.  Vintage 

Pacific will not be denied development of 

the property but the development must be 

under the new LCP.   

This outcome would not have been possible 

without the hard work and dedication of 

our community and from those who rallied 

from outside the community.  If this 

teaches us anything it is that as a 

community our voices are heard.  I truly 

believe it made a difference.   

Thank you, Monte Nido! 

Carrie Baltin, President MNVCA 

 
Please see the appendix of this Newsletter to read 

the Kim Lamorie’s testimony for the Oct. 20 

meeting.  

 

 



 

 
 See below the record from LA County 

website of Supervisor Sheila Kuehl õs 

comments at the Oct. 20 proceedings:  

 

SUP. SHEILA KUEHL: THANK YOU, MR. 

MAYOR. I'D LIKE TO THANK ALL THE 

RESIDENTS 

AND THE STAKEHOLDERS FROM MONTE 

NIDO AND THE REST OF OUR SANTA 

MONICA 

MOUNTAINS WHO CAME DOWN TODAY 

TO TESTIFY ON THE ITEM AS WELL AS 

THE 

REPRESENTATIVES OF THE DEVELOPER. 

THE EXECUTIVE OFFICE RECEIVED 

(approximately) 185 LETTERS 

URGING THE BOARD TO DENY THE 

APPEAL. SANTA MONICA MOUNTAINS 

LOCAL COASTAL 

PROGRAM, THE L.C.P., IS THE STANDARD 

OF REVIEW FOR THIS PROJECT BECAUSE, 

AS 

YOU HEARD FROM SEVERAL PEOPLE 

WHO TESTIFIED, VINTAGE PACIFIC 

FAILED TO FILE 

A COMPLETED APPLICATION WITH THE 

COASTAL COMMISSION PRIOR TO THE 

EFFECTIVE 

DATE OF THE L.C.P. I DON'T WANT TO 

GIVE THE IMPRESSION THAT THEY 

WON'T BE 

ALLOWED TO BUILD BECAUSE IN 

COMPLIANCE WITH THE LOCAL 

COASTAL PROGRAM, IF 

THEY FILE A NEW PROJECT, THEY WILL 

BE ABLE TO BUILD AND IT'S ONLY THREE 

HOUSES LESS, I THINK, THAT THEY HAD 

PUT UP BEFORE. THAT WOULD, OF 

COURSE, BE 

DEPENDENT ON WHAT THEY FILE. BUT 

THE ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS 

REQUIRED UNDER 

C.E.Q.A. DOESN'T HAPPEN IN A VACUUM. 

IT'S USED IN CONJUNCTION WITH A 

SPECIFIC PROJECT. SO IN THIS CASE, 

SINCE THE PROJECT WHICH WAS 

PROPOSED IS 

NO LONGER FEASIBLE AND CAN'T BE 

APPROVED BECAUSE IT IS NOT 

CONSISTENT WITH 

NUMEROUS PROVISIONS OF THE 

COUNTY'S ADOPTED L.C.P., WE CANNOT 

ACCEPT AN 

ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENT FOR A 

PROJECT THAT NO LONGER EXISTS. I 

WOULD 

THEREFORE MOVE THAT THE BOARD OF 

SUPERVISORS CLOSE THIS PUBLIC 

HEARING AND 

APPROVE AND ADOPT THE STAFF 

RECOMMENDATION AS SET FORTH IN 

THE BOARD LETTER 

FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF REGIONAL 

PLANNING. AND I FURTHER MOVE THAT 

THE BOARD 

DIRECT OUR COUNTY COUNSEL TO 

PREPARE THE NECESSARY FINDINGS TO 

UPHOLD THE 

DECISION OF THE REGIONAL PLANNING 

COMMISSION.  

  

SUP. ANTONOVICH, MAYOR: MOTION BY 

SUPERVISOR KUEHL. SECONDED. ANY 

COMMENTS?  

  

SUP. KNABE: I'LL ABSTAIN.  

  

SUP. ANTONOVICH, MAYOR: MOTION 

PASSES 4-0-1 WITH SUPERVISOR KNABE 

ABSTAINING. [APPLAUSE.] 

 

Local Coastal Plan (LCP) and 
equestrian properties permitting 
(recent Monte Nido experiences) 
 
On Oct. 1, 2015 I successfully submitted 
our application for a ñZoning Conformance 
Reviewò to document and permit our horse 
corral/arena and associated fencing under 
current LCP processes.  We filed the 
application at the One Stop office on 
Agoura Rd. to Marie Waite (who is there 
limited hours Wed. and Thurs. early 
mornings until 11:00AM). The cost for the 
application process was $477 and required 
that we submit a current scale plan drawing 



 
of the facilities as well as copies of 
previously issued building plans and 
permits associated with the horse corral.    
We got the current drawing done expertly 
by our Monte Nido neighbor, Gary Wooller. 
We also submitted some recent 
photographs and filled out a short, two 
page form for the application process. 
 
(Mary Helen Young MNVCA Newsletter 
Editor) 
 

Another update of first hand 
experience with the horse facility 
LCP processes was put on Nextdoor 
Monte Nido by Stephanie Abronson 
and is reprinted here below. 
 

IôVE TURNED IN MY HORSE FACILITIES 

APPLICATION! HAVE YOU? Folks ï Take this 

article to heart! é ONE YEAR LEFT TO KEEP 

YOUR HORSES AT HOME or TO KEEP YOUR 

BARN OR CORRAL: BELIEVE MEéThere ARE 

Protesters Who Will Compel County Enforcement 

Action Against Horse Properties Without Coastal 

Development Permits (CDP).  

 

MAKE THIS EASY ON YOURSELF AND APPLY AS 

SOON AS POSSIBLE FOR YOUR PERMIT.  

SPRING is when plants bloom and birds and 

animals nest - THIS IS THE TIME YOU NEED TO 

HAVE YOUR BIOLOGICAL RESOURCE STUDY 

DONE. A Biological study may be critical for your 

application for horse facilities, whether or not you 

are currently keeping a horse. You may also be 

required to have a survey of your native trees 

(Oaks, Sycamores, Willow, Walnut, etc.).  

DROP IN TO VISIT the L A County Calabasas One-

Stop Center at 26600 Agoura Rd., Suite 110, 

Calabasas. Talk with Marie Waite. 

mwaite@planning.lacounty.gov. Calabasas office 

hours are limited to Wednesday and Thursday 

from 7:00 to 11:00 am. Take your Title Deed, all 

your building permits for your property with you if 

you have them. If you cannot find them, you can 

request copies from the County.  

ONE YEAR HAS ALREADY GONE BY: If you have 

a horse facility, INCLUDING STALLS, ROOF 

SHELTERS, AND/OR ALL FENCING TO CONTAIN 

HORSES ï even if you do not currently own a 

horse, and you want to maintain your property 

value with that horse facility intact ï the NEW 

LAWS state that you MUST have a permit from 

Los Angeles County. The Local Coast Program 

(LCP) has given the permit power to L.A. County 

for the UNINCORPORATED areas in the Santa 

Monica Mountains for a limited time  

If it is feasible to bring your horse property into 

full conformance with the County's newly certified 

Santa Monica Mountains LCP, the County will 

issue a Coastal Development Permit (CDP) - and 

the facility will be extended legal conforming 

status. This permit will run with the land if you sell 

or bequeath it.  

If however, it is not feasible to bring your facility 

into complete conformance with the LCP, horse 

property owners may be eligible to apply for a 

Special Compliance Permit - for legal non-

conforming facilities. Very importantly, the 

application for this permit must be completed no 

later than Oct. 10, 2016. After that, the Special 

Compliance Permit will disappear forever.  

The goal of many protesters against horses is to 

remove all horses from the Santa Monica 

Mountains. At the end of the moratorium time 

period, it is expected that the these protesters will 

use aerial photography to identify unpermitted 

horse facilities and file complaints to require 

Regional Planning to enforce the new restrictions.  

Regional Planningôs One-Stop center at 26600 

Agoura Rd. in Calabasas has lightened the 

workload for you. There is no cost for this initial 

visit. New brochures have been printed to help 

you negotiate the process, and even more 

importantly, you can show your willingness to 

comply with the new laws by filing your 

application along with the fee due for the type of 

permit you need for your horse facility.  

The Abronson Application for Pony Cross Farm 

was filed September 30th, 2015. Now we are 

waiting for the County to review our application.  

We recommend that property owners with 

equestrian facilities should not delay any longer, 

and should seriously consider commencing the 

application process NOW.  

mailto:mwaite@planning.lacounty.gov


 

 
Visit the L A County Calabasas One-Stop Center 

at 26600 Agoura Rd., Suite 110, Calabasas. Talk 

with Marie Waite. mwaite@planning.lacounty.gov. 

Calabasas office hours are limited to Wednesday 

and Thursday from 7:00 to 11:00 am. Take all your 

building permits for your property with you if you 

have them.  

 

You are also welcome to reach out to Gina Natoli 

(213) 974 3426, gnatoli@planning.lacounty.gov; or 

to Josh Huntington (213)974 6462, 

jhuntington@planning.lacounty.gov.  

 

~~Stephanie Abronson, ETI Corral 36 Newsletter 

Editor  

 

If there are additional Monte Nido 

residents who have successfully submitted 

a horse facility permit application to LA 

County Regional Planning under the new 

LCP processes and want to share 

information with other potential 

applicants, please send a short write-up to 

me at youngsmh@earthlink.net 
 

MNVCA Board encourages Monte Nido residents 

who have horse facilities to go through the 

appropriate permitting process whether or not they 

have horses currently.  There is a two year window 

for completing this permitting process (Oct. 2014-

Oct. 2016) for most properties in Monte Nido and a 

one year window (to Oct. 2015) for properties that 

require a Special Compliance Program permit.  

Equestrian activities are part of the heritage and 

character of Monte Nido.  Equestrian-permitted 

property in the Santa Monica Mountains may be in 

much shorter supply in years to come.  Therefore 

getting the permits now may increase the resale 

value of your property in the future.  This may be 

worth the expense even at the high end of permit 

costs in added value to the property.  It is worth 

consideration. 

 

 Pets and Wildlife in Monte Nido 

 
Thanks to many who have posted on Nextdoor 

Monte Nido with tips on keeping pets safe from 

wildlife (like coyote fences) and also for keeping 

wildlife safe from us (like controlling rodents 

without poisons that can affect wildlife). 

 

Also please note that for the welfare of your pet 

dogs and for the sake of your neighbors, please 

make sure your dogs do not bark excessively or for 

long periods of time.   If you are not sure how your 

dog behaves when you are gone, check with your 

neighbors.  Let the dogs stay inside or somewhere 

they are happy to be without barking if you are at 

home.  Consider getting a pet sitter (or checker) 

from the neighborhood to check in on your pets if 

you are away for long time stretches.  

 

 
 Great 2015 Monte Nido Square Dance 

and BBQ  

 
Many Thanks to Ilda Jacobsen and those who 

volunteered their time and effort to help in the 

planning and pulling off a fun-filled Square Dance 

and BBQ.  This is a time-honored Fall tradition in 

the Monte Nido valley. 

 

Below is the list of folks to thank for helping Ilda 

with this year’s event.  Also take a look at the pic 

below to see the smashingly festive look the 

decoration committee came up with.   

 
The Fleeman family – use of their meadow 

 

Diana Harrison- Neighbor of the year wrangling 

and award production 

 

Beatriz Kerti- flyer design and production 

 

Shari Pevsnar- posters 

 

Rob Szilagyi - electrical set up, lighting 

 

Megan Wolflick - table décor 

 

Tina Payne - set up, lanterns, decor  

 

Heather Sullivan - set up 

 

Brandi Meis-set up 

 

mailto:mwaite@planning.lacounty.gov
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Dana sparks - set up 

 

Dave Coronella - stage building 

 

Christian Jacobsen - stage building, set up, clean 

up 

  

Dave Payne- stage building 

 

Les Hardie - stage building 

 

Tamara Wasserman - table cloths 

 

Kathy Mecham- ice  

 

Susan Carr - straw bales  

 

Carol lacorte - tables and chairs 

 

Doug Rosen- dumpster use 

 

Congratulations to Golden Spur-neighbor 

of the year winner Carol lacorte. 
  

 

 
 

 

 

Minutes of the MNVCA Board of 

Directors Meeting, September 8, 2015  
at the home of Dana Chidekel. 

 

Carrie Baltin called the meeting to order at about 

7:03PM 

 

Present from the Board:  Mary Helen Young, Ann 

Monahan, Carrie Baltin, Gary Wooller, Joan 

Slimocosky, Dana Chidekel, Ilda Jacobsen, and 

Kara Kuipers 

 

Present from the Community: Joan Kay, Jo Powe, 

Kim Lamorie, Sheila Rosenthal, Wayne Pepper, 

Suze Randall, Stephanie Abronson, Feather (friend 

of Stephanie Abronson), John and Jane Cudworth, 

Sherry Pevsner, David Coronella, and Kim 

Creswick 

 

Agenda changes: none except slight rearrangement 

 

Before other Agenda items we received a 

presentation by Jeff Reinhardt, Public Affairs & 

Communications Manager of Las Virgenes Water 

District on the severe water shortage resulting from 

four year drought conditions and the emergency 

measures that have been adopted to address these 

conditions.  He provided us with a well-organized, 

informative briefing.  Points made include details 

on the record-low statistics for water reserves in the 

state overall, and in the areas that supply our water.  

The Governor has call a ñstate of emergencyò which 

in this case is a slow-rolling emergency being 

addressed first by going to 2X per week outdoor 

watering, now going to a parcel allocation system 

for households and if we were to have another dry 

winter, we would have to go to indoor only use of 

water. An expected El Nino wet winter would 

alleviate this but the District cannot count on that 

until we see what actually happens this winter.   The 

water regulations are being enforced.  Over 1100 

ñletters of warningò (the first enforcement step) 

have gone out to excessive water users.  Further 

steps include fines starting at $500 (some of which 

have been issued), possible installation of water 

regulators that reduce the water pressure, and 

termination of service as a final enforcement step.  

The requirement is for the District to reduce water 

use by an average of 36% through Feb. 2016 and so 

far good progress is being made. 



 

 
 

Mr. Reinhardt noted that LVMWD offers rebates 

and incentives for new high efficiency and water 

saving devices and equipment.  You can check out 

their website for details.  He also noted that in 

addition to offering free compost, they will be 

offering free recycled water to customers starting 

next Saturday after getting a short briefing on using 

recycled water.  Bring your container (300 gal max, 

but that would take a large truck to transport). 

 

Questions to Mr. Reinhardt from the community 

include how to interpret the letter we all received 

from the Fire Department advising residents in fire 

danger areas to continue watering and maintaining 

plantings near structures.  He will confer with the 

appropriate County Fire officials.  Also, it was 

pointed out to him that in winter it frequently 

freezes in Monte Nido over night and that the 

allowed watering times (no watering after 10:00AM 

during daytime) need to be adjusted to allow 

temperatures to get above freezing before sprinklers 

turn on in order to avoid broken pipes. 

 

Minutes: previously approved via email  

Federation Report: Kim Lamorie reported ï  

The Federation continues to oppose large 

scale use of land for vineyards in the North Area 

just outside the Coastal LCP area.  There is an 

important meeting on this topic Sept. 30 with 

Regional Planning that the Federation is preparing 

for.  The really big meeting on this topic will be in 

mid-November with the Board of Supervisors. Kim 

is confident that the Federation has a sound strategy 

to address this. 

 

Also in connection with the Federation 

report, the topic of equestrian properties and the 

LCP was discussed with important information 

provided by Stephanie Abronson, and additional 

comments by people who had started the permitting 

process including Joan Kay and Mary Helen Young.  

There was a show of hands of those present with 

horse facilities that had or may take further steps 

toward the LCP permitting process.  There was 

concern expressed that there was misinformation in 

the community on this topic and that some may 

miss the two year window of opportunity provided 

by the LCP for equestrian properties.  Both the 

contact information for people at Regional planning 

handling the horse facility cases and the fact that 

these are very supportive and helpful people was 

reiterated.  Kim Lamorieôs recent write-up and 

Stephanieôs information sheets have been widely 

distributed on Nextdoor Monte Nido and the 

MNVCA email blasts.  This information will also 

be in the coming MNVCA Newsletter.   

 

 

Osgood/Vintage ï The Board retired to executive 

session to discuss this matter. 

 

 

Treasurerôs report: Since Judy Goldin could not 

attend this meeting, we did not have an official 

treasurerôs report, except that Joan Slimocosky 

noted that the July 4
th
 event made more money than 

any previous ones.  She thanked the excellent 

organizers and many helpers and donators.  They 

really did a fantastic job. 

 

Community Directory:  Carrie and Joan reported 

that a new 2015 Monte Nido directory was finally 

finished in hard copy form and ready for printing.  

It would cost $978 to print 500 copies.  After some 

discussion, it was decided to find out if there is an 

electronic file containing this directory first and 

look into distributing it primarily electronically 

before authoring the money for printing.  We will 

decide later whether a smaller number of copies will 

be printed.  The intent was to provide one copy to 

each resident free.  There may be a charge for 

additional copies.  

 

Square Dance ï Ilda Jacobsen reported that 

arrangements are tentatively set for the BBQ and 

Square Dance for Saturday Oct. 17.  After some 

discussion, the Board agreed with the date.  A 

motion was made and seconded to select the third 

Saturday of October as the regular date for BBQ/SQ 

dance unless that date falls on a holiday in which 

case the event will be on the second Saturday of 

October.  The motion passed, so going forward 

people will be able to save that date and plan 

accordingly. 

 

Ilda showed us the flyer advertising the BBQ/SQ 

dance, reviewed the arrangements with food caterer 

and other providers.  The cost of the food has gone 

up (but also upgraded in choices) so the tickets will 



 
be $40 per person this year.  Everyone will be 

encouraged to bring a pie.  The Board approved 

advancing Ilda $2000 to front the event which is 

expected to cost $3800 and is expected to at least 

break even from ticket sales.  The event information 

and how to get tickets will be sent out on Nextdoor 

Monte Nido and in the upcoming Newsletter.   

 

Also on this topic, Ilda noted the need for 

volunteers to fix the wood platform in Fleemanôs 

Meadow used by the square dance caller.  John 

Cudworth and Gary Wooller agreed to be 

volunteered.  The Board approved a not to exceed 

$500 for materials for the repair.  Dana Chidekel 

offered surplus wood she has stored on her property 

if that is of use for this purpose. 

 

Possible Floods and Disaster Preparedness: 

 

Stephanie Abronson led the discussions on this 

topic as she had recently sent out email detailing the 

preparations that are needed before the El Nino 

rains start this winter.  She brought with her a 

display of photographs from the floods of 1980, 

1992, and 1995.  They show the bridges of Monte 

Nido washed away, a lot of vehicles washed away, 

and flooding in the Monte Nido neighborhoods.  

Among the preparations needed are the cleaning of 

debris from the creek beds and water ways.  For 

routine debris pickup purposes, it was the consensus 

of the group that no new permit should be needed.  

Neighborhoods will be encouraged to work together 

to prepare waterways so that they are not 

obstructed.  An article on this subject will be in the 

next Newsletter (Please see the Sept. 2015 

Newsletter at Montenido.org to read that article).  It 

might be a good idea to do a MNVCA email blast 

devoted to this subject. 

 

The next meeting of the MNVCA Board will be 

October 13, 2015  at the home of Jill Reiss.  

 

The meeting adjourned shortly before 9:00PM with 

people encouraged to stay for a few minutes to look 

at the flood pictures and discuss disaster 

preparedness. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Helen Young 

(substituting for Jill Reiss) 

 

 

 

 

MNVCA Board Meeting October 13, 2015  
 

Carrie Baltin called the meeting to order at 7:07pm 

at the home of Jill Reiss. 

 

Present from the board: Carrie Baltin, Judy Goldin, 

Sally Livingston, Kara Kuipers, Ann Monahan, Jill 

Reiss, Dana Chidekel, Maria Ioan, Joan 

Slimocosky, Gary Wooller, Alicia Gonzalez, Ilda 

Jacobsen 

 

Present from the Community: Sheila Rosenthal, 

Jane Cudworth, Sue Johnson, Shari Pevsner, Dana 

Sparks, Rodger Reiss, Tracy Bunetta 

 

Agenda: There were no changes 

 

Treasurerôs Report: Judy Goldin reported. Profits 

from July 4 were phenomenal.  Expenses were very 

low thanks to John Cudworthôs police 

arrangements, and the band was less expensive. 

Judy reported on bank balances. 

 

Correspondence: None 

 

Minutes: were previously approved via emails.  

Copies are available at the meeting for anyone who 

wants to see. 

 

LVMWD ï A short recap of Jeff Reinhardtôs 

presentation was offered.  Rebate limits are $3000. 

A response to Stephanieôs inquiry on grey water 

was received.  Mulch and compost are both 

available this Saturday. Also grey water is 

available. 

 

Directory: Itôs finished. Thank you, Cathy Seiling! 

Itôs not available in a form to electronically upload 

to NextDoor and in any case, that might pose a 

privacy challenge. A pdf will be requested from the 

printer after the hard copies are produced. Beatrice 

has a printer who may be competitively priced.  If 

they are not better price than California Copy, we 

will print at California Copy. Motion passed to print 

250 hard copies of the directory that will be free to 

all dues paying members of MNVCA, and a pdf 

copy will also be available for dues paying 

members.    



 

 
 

Square Dance: Not too many board members 

attending yet.  About 77 tickets sold so far. Itôs not 

a fundraiser. The goal is usually just to break even.  

 

Osgood/Vintage Properties: The board entered 

executive session for discussion. 

 

Federation Report:  Joan Slimocosky reported in re: 

vineyards in the North Area Plan. Progress and the 

hearing are very disappointing. Kim Lamorie and 

the Federation had organized many agencies that 

represent lots of people in the mountains but the 

planning commissioners didnôt pay any attention. In 

fact, one commissioner was nodding off.  There is 

not going to be a consistent policy in the mountains 

to restrict the growth of vineyards.  4300 square feet 

(about 1/10 acre) of vineyards will be unrestricted. 

¼ acre produces 900 bottles of wine per year. Kim 

Lamorie is not giving up, however. Sheôs hoping to 

eventually get some restrictions. Next step is that 

planning commissioners will make their 

recommendations to the Board of Supervisors.  

 

 

Calabasas City Election coming up.   

 

Noise pollution:  

 

1. Someone wrote on Next Door site that flight path 

has been recently changed.  But no record can be 

found.  Joan Slimocosky recollects that in mid-

1980s the LAX flight path was right over Monte 

Nido.  A letter writing campaign was organized to 

petition the FAA to get the flight path changed.  For 

at least a year now it appears that the sheriffs, and 

maybe site seeing tours, are flying directly over the 

community again. Possibly private helicopters are 

flying overhead, too.  We will need support from 

Sheila Kuehl to help us get FAA to reroute the 

flight paths again.  

 

2. The constant noise from the motorcycles up and 

down Piuma was once again noted as a disturbing 

nuisance.  

 

Abandoned cars: Ilda Jacobsen has a question about 

what can be done about abandoned cars on private 

property.  There doesnôt seem to be anything to do 

about it. One particular car is purposely placed to be 

an annoyance in a dispute between neighbors.  

 

The next meeting will be held on November 10 at 

Ilda Jacobsenôs house. 

 

Maria Ioan will host the December meeting. 

 

The meeting adjourned 8:18PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jill Reiss  

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Next MNVCA Board Meeting will be on November 10, 2015 at the home 

of Ilda Jacobsen at 25733 Punto de Vista Dr. at 7:00 PM. 

Members of the Community are invited and encouraged to attend.  
 

How to reach us: 
 

Send your email address to Jill Reiss, the MNVCA secretary, at 
mnvcanewsletter@gmail.com, to receive announcements of meetings, community 

activities, and the time and location of our Board meetings. 
 

President: Carrie Baltin 818-224-4696 
Vice Pres: Joan Slimocosky 818-591-1082 

Treasurer: Judy Goldin 818-983-1910 
Secretary: Jill Reiss 818-222-1995 

 

Contributions to the newsletter can be sent to the editor Mary Helen Young 

at  

youngsmh@earthlink.net 
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The voice and conscience of the Santa Monica Mountains since 1968 
 
 

 
 
Monday, October 19, 2015 
 
The Honorable Board of Supervisors 

County of Los Angeles 

383 Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration 

500 West Temple Street 

Los Angeles, CA 90012 

 
 
Honorable Supervisors:  

 
 

RE: AGENDA ITEM #43 
 

SUPPORT STAFF RECOMMENDATION TO DENY VINTAGE PACIFIC  AT MONTE NIDO 

PROJECT APPEAL. PROJECT MUST COMPLY WITH THE LCP.  
RE:  PROJECTS NO. R2012-02436 TO 02440 AND R2013-03620 TO 03630 (3) ENVIRONMENTAL 

ASSESSMENT CASE NO. 201200258 ASSOCIATED WITH CASES NO. RPP 201200970 TO 201200974 

AND RPP 201301334 TO 201301344 

 
 

The Las Virgenes Homeowners Federation (LVHF), representing more than 10,000 homeowners and 
property owners in the Santa Monica Mountains and environs, strongly supports your staff’s 
recommendation to DENY Vintage Pacific at Monte Nidoôs appeal of the Regional Planning 
Commission’s decision. We respectfully urge you to require the developer to re-submit a lawful 
project that is compliant and consistent with the Santa Monica Mountains Local Coastal Program 
(LCP) – and require new environmental assessment for a newly designed project under the LCP.  

Make no mistake about it – this is a major challenge to our LCP – and to your authority as the 

new enforcers of the coastal act. As you know, it took an enormous amount of time - decades of 

coalition building and stakeholder outreach and input to support a Santa Monica Mountains LCP that 

was balanced, equitable, and that the California  



 
Coastal Commission would approve. This appeal by Vintage Pacific now to try and circumvent 

those efforts and the newly certified LCP is for a massive 16 home subdivision in the heart of our 

most sensitive coastal habitat areas and adjacent to state parkland. This project would wreak 

irrevocable damage to our scenic, recreational, and ecological resources that are of national and 

regional significance.  

 

Imagine a towering concrete tract of development inconsistent with the LCP, flanking both sides 

of the wild and winding Piuma road as it ascends, crisscrossed by the renowned and spectacular 

Backbone trail? The public is heavily vested in the preservation of its pristine natural resources in the 

Santa Monica Mountains coastal zone. This solid block of concrete blight would forever change our 

spectacular viewsheds – and the character and nature of our designated and LCP protected rural 

village of Monte Nido.  

 
As your planning staff’s letter of September 22, 2015 indicates, the Vintage Pacific proposed 
suburban housing tract development is in conflict with and in violation of many of the new housing 
regulations in the LCP, and thus cannot be approved.  
 
Any landowner who had not completed an application to the Coastal Commission for a Coastal 
Development Permit (CDP) by the certification date of Oct. 10, 2014 knew that the new rules and 
regulations of the LCP would apply to any proposed development. Vintage Pacific never completed 
the CDP applications for its development in Monte Nido, so the new LCP applies.  
Moreover, this developer and his representatives are not new to the Santa Monica Mountains – he 
was also well aware of what he bought, and where. The LCP does not take away a developer’s or 
land speculator’s right to reasonable economic use of his property, but it is not the burden of the 
public or its elected officials to help bail-out or permit anyone to usurp laws (in this case, the LCP), to 
magnify profit.  

Furthermore, CEQA requires an adequate Project Description as the foundation of the 

environmental analysis. If the project is invalidated, then by definition the environmental analysis 

accompanying the project becomes moot. A newly designed project triggers a new and appropriate 

environmental analysis.  

The bottom line is - assumptions made in the mid 80’s are no longer relevant. There is no project. 
What was proposed is no longer feasible so there is no reason to certify an environmental document 
for a project that doesn’t exist.   
The County must demonstrate its commitment to the enforcement and implementation of these 
important protections in the LCP.  
We strongly urge you to follow your staff’s recommendation - deny Vintage Pacificôs appeal, and 
uphold the Santa Monica Mountains Local Coastal Program.  

Sincerely, 

 

Kim Lamorie 

President 

Las Virgenes Homeowners Federation, Inc., of the Santa Monica Mountains 

www.lvhf.org  

 

 

 

 

http://www.lvhf.org/


 

 
 

Testimony – 2 minutes  

 

Good Morning Honorable Supervisors – My name is Kim Lamorie and I’m president of the Las 

Virgenes Homeowners Federation representing more than 10,000 homeowners in the Santa 

Monica Mountains. We strongly support staff’s recommendation to DENY the APPEAL and urge 

you to require the developer to re-submit a project that COMPLIES with the LCP - require new 

environmental assessment for that newly designed project.  

 

It took decades of coalition building and stakeholder input to bring an LCP to fruition that 

was balanced, equitable, and that the Coastal Commission would approve.  

 

Make no mistake about it – this appeal by Vintage Pacific to circumvent those efforts – is a 

major challenge to your authority as the new enforcers of the coastal act.  

 

Constructing a massive 16 home subdivision - towering tracts of concrete into the heart of 

our most sensitive coastal habitat areas (adjacent to state parkland) would wreak irreparable 

damage to our scenic, recreational, and ecological resources that are of national and regional 

significance --- and forever change the protected character of our rural village of Monte Nido. 

 

As your staffôs letter indicated, the proposed project is in violation of the new housing regulations in the 

LCP, and cannot be approved.  
 

Any landowner who had not completed an application to the Coastal Commission for a CDP by the Oct. 10 

ï 2014 certification date knew the new regulations of the LCP would apply. Vintage Pacific never completed 

theirs.  

  

The LCP does not take away a landownerôs right to reasonable economic use of his property - but it is NOT 

the burden of the public or its elected officials to bail-out or permit anyone to usurp laws (in this case, the 

LCP), to magnify profit.  

Furthermore, CEQA requires an adequate Project Description as the foundation of the 

environmental analysis. If the project is invalidated, then by definition the environmental 

analysis accompanying the project becomes moot.  

 

Bottom line ï there is no project. What was proposed is no longer feasible so there is no reason to certify 

an environmental document for a project that doesnôt exist.   
The County must demonstrate its commitment to the enforcement and implementation of the LCP.  

We urge you to deny Vintage Pacific’s APPEAL, and uphold the Santa Monica Mountains Local Coastal 

Program.  
 

 

 

 

 


